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Care of: Cerissa Deitchman, County Planner

Subject: Letter of Support for Administrative Permit Application (Gate Installation) at Parcel Number
104-080-029

To the Members of the Planning Commission:

We are in receipt of the Notice of Public Hearing for aforementioned permit number. Please consider
this email as our comments to be considered for this application and review process. Due to
conflicting commitments, neither of us are able to attend the public hearing in person.

We are writing to express my support for the application submitted by our neighbor, Roger Leasure,
residing at 2370 Equestrian Way, Pilot Hill, for the installation of a gate on his property, at Parcel
Number 104-080-029.

We have been residents of this community, residing on Storksbill Road in Pilot Hill for 11 years and
have had the pleasure of knowing the Leasures for 7 years. During this time, they have consistently
demonstrated responsible homeownership and a commitment to maintaining a safe and aesthetically
pleasing property.

The proposed gate, as described in their application, will ensure allowed and managed access on a
private road, to enhance security and improve privacy in an area that has witnessed excessive
trespassing due to the nearby river access and recreation areas that ARE NOT legally accessible by the
private road this gate is installed on, Equestrian Way.

We believe this addition has demonstrated and will continue to demonstrate that regular visitors to
the general recreational area via this route across private land has significantly dropped the number
and frequency of trespassing incidents, thereby improving the security of all of our properties along
this road, creating a safer environment for all.

Specific examples of the benefits include:
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e Reduced vehicle traffic, which has helped to elongate the life span of our PRIVATELY maintained
roadway;

e Reduced foot and biking traffic from trespassers which has reduced littering, damage to
personal property, reduced fire risk and reduced emergency response in this particular area;

e Maintains unrestricted access to neighbors with legal and personal permission;

e The gate allows continued access by emergency responders without delay or interference;

e Furthermore, the gate design is attractive and complements the existing style of their home and
will not detract from the neighborhood's aesthetic.

We have reviewed the plans submitted by Roger Leasure and find them to be well-designed,
thoughtfully planned, and in keeping with the neighborhood character. We are confident that the
ongoing operation and maintenance will be carried out professionally and will not negatively impact
the surrounding properties.

We believe that the installation of this gate is a reasonable and beneficial improvement to Roger
Leasure's property and will contribute positively to our community. We urge the Planning Commission
to approve their application.

Thank you for your time and consideration of this letter in making your determination.
Sincerely,

Michele Santangelo and James Santangelo

1522 Storksbill Rd, Pilot Hill, CA 95664

Mickeysantangelo@gmail.com
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